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Kevin Davies 

Need an Assistant Editor 
 
I have holidays booked 
affecting the May, Jun & 
July editions.  Looking for 
an assistant to help write & 
publish the clubs 
newsletter. Word/Excel 
skills required. 

 

♦️ MG – President’s Update 

 
Mark Guthrie 

 

 
This month I have absolutely nothing for you. I 
have almost made it through a year of 
rambling on (pretty much about nothing), but 
this month I’m empty. 
 
Oh, hang on. While I was busy at the Gold 
Coast Congress narrowly avoiding finishing 
last in everything I entered, NSBC members 
had enormous success doing the exact 
opposite and actually winning events. 
 
We had club members winning everything from 
lucky door prizes to the prestigious Open 
Teams Championships, which is now part of 
the World Bridge Federation’s World Bridge 
Tour, so you’ve got to be pretty good to win 
that one. I would list your names here, but I’d 
almost certainly spell someone’s name wrong 
and miss someone out, so better I leave that to 
Kevin who also has pictures so you can 
recognise people. Well done to everyone! 
 
Let me think… what else is happening. Well, 
we’ve hit record table numbers at The Willis, 
which is very good to see, and all of our 
sessions are going well. The AGM is coming 
up on 29th April, so put that in your calendar, 
presumably with a title like “Hairdressers” or 
“All day BBQ” so when you get asked if you 
are coming to the AGM, you already have your 
excuse ready. For a club with over 1,700 

members, we do struggle to get anyone to 
come to the AGM. I am going to take that as a 
positive, as if you really hated what the club 
was doing and in particular the President and 
Committee, then I expect we would get a huge 
turnout of pitchfork waving villagers. Let’s see 
what happens this year. 
 
The ABF has set up a committee to look into 
Online Bridge, hopefully a lot of you got the 
chance to provide your input through the 
survey, if not you can let me know what you 
think. I’m not involved in it in anyway, I just like 
listening to other people’s opinions in case 
they have better ideas than me. Actually, that 
is not true. I don’t really listen at all. I am on 
the Online Bridge Committee, so hopefully our 
views will be represented. Interestingly, I don’t 
really know what our views are. I think they are 
as diverse as the feedback we have through 
the survey. Some of us love playing face-to-
face, some love playing online, and some of us 
just love playing whatever way we can. It will 
be challenging to work out what actions the 
ABF need to take, but at the moment we are 
all about gathering feedback.  
 
One last thought, at the Gold Coast I bid 7NT 
on one hand, which doesn’t come up very 
often. The question is… What is worse than 
bidding and making 7NT when most of the field 
stopped in 6NT?  
 
Answer: Looking at the results for the whole 
field and noticing that not one of the top 10 
pairs in the event bid it. Are they not good 
enough to find it? Or more likely, was it a 
terrible grand slam to be in and your best 
board of the day was actually proof that you 
are a hopeless bridge player, with a lot still to 
learn!  
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♦️ 2023 Gold Coast Major Results 

 
Teams Championship 
Two Members in Winning Open Team 

 
 
4 Members – in winning <1500MP Team 

 
 
3 Members in winning Restricted Team 

 
 
 2 members win <500MP Swiss Pairs 

 
2 members win Ivy Dahler Butler Pairs 

 

 

 
 

Come and join us at East Lindfield or The 
Willis for Coffee, Cake and Bridge or Cheese, 
Biscuits and Bridge, we have been hermits 
since our COVID lockdowns, let’s get out, play 
some bridge and socialise.  
 
We are bringing back the “sneaky treats” to 
bridge at our face to face venues, as home 
delivery would be way too hard! In short, cakes 
or nibbles will be provided at most F2F 
sessions. Our Directors, have kindly offered to 
provide treats, but if you want to help them out 
and save them the bother, this would be 
greatly appreciated. You never know, you 
could be up for the “Baker of the month” 
honour. 
 
Morning and Afternoon Tea, when you are 
dummy or waiting for a move, you can help 
yourself to treats and make a tea or coffee. 
 
Afternoon and Evening Sessions, you can stop 
after the game and have your own BYO wine 
(some days at East Lindfield) and we will pay 
the corkage, where applicable. At The Willis, 
they have a bar - you can buy your own drinks 
after the game and we will provide you with 
some nibbles. 
 
We sincerely hope that this will entice a few 
people back to our Face to Face 
sessions.  Please remember, if you need a 
partner you can just turn up on the day and we 
will match you up with someone. 
 
Thanks to Sue and all the Directors for making 
this possible. 

 
 
Major Club Results 
 

♦️ 2023 Club championship 
 
The 2023 will be determined from results in 28 
major club events. 
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Two 2023 CC Events completed in February. 

• Comp night – Open Summer Teams. 

• Congress – Online Open Swiss Pairs 
 

  
 

Wei Zhang 

 
The leaders board at end of February 

 
 
Four more CC Events will complete in March. 

• Congress – Online Open Teams 

• Comp night – Club Mixed Pairs. 

• Congress – Pauline Evans Pairs @ EL 

• Stratified– MP Pairs 3 / 4 Sat @ EL & RB 
 

    
 

    

  Congress - Online Swiss Pairs Results 

 

   
 
This RB Online Swiss Pairs Congress was 
expanded to include a restricted section, 
supported by 50 Pairs (open) & 18 Pairs 
(restricted) on Sunday 12th Feb, and was well 
directed by Ronnie Ng 
 

   

 
 

   

 
 

Link to Online Swiss Pairs Honour Board 
Link to Open Full Results 
Link to Restricted Full Results 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2691
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2691
http://www.nsw.bridgeaustralia.org/teamresults.asp?id=12392&umbid=644
http://www.nsw.bridgeaustralia.org/teamresults.asp?id=12393&iswide=y
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♦️ Comp Night - Summer Teams Results 

 

 
This RB Online Summer Teams (using Imp/VP 
Scoring) was contested by 14 Teams. A full 
round robin was played over 4 Thursday 
nights, playing 13 x 8 board matches.  Well 
directed event by Ronnie Ng.  The Henn Team 
leading all the way to take out the 
championship. 
. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 

 
 
 
Link to Summer Teams Honour Board 
Link to Full results 
 

 ♦️ Beginner Bridge Lessons 
 

Do you know anybody who may be interested 
in learning to play bridge?  
 
Online lessons began February 27. Players 
may watch the lessons live on Zoom or watch 
the recording when they have time. Practice is 
conducted live on our Realbridge platform. 
Please email for more details.  
New players may join in Week 2 if they have 
played 500 or another similar card game 
before.  
For More details please email 
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Jessica Brake 

Jessica Brake will restart 

Bridge Basics online April 

10th. All enquires to 

info@learnbridgeinsydney 

.com.au 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/2143
http://northshore.bridgeaustralia.org/teamresults.asp?id=12338
http://northshore.bridgeaustralia.org/teamresults.asp?id=12338
mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
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Liz Wilkinson has begun the first 

F2F Beginners course, and will 

restart “Bridge Basics” March 

14th as a follow-on course.  

 
 
Returning to Bridge after a long break? 

Liz Wilkinson will be teaching "Build on the 
Basics" starting March 14th at 10am for 10 
weeks, FTF at EL. These lessons are perfect 
for people returning to bridge after a long 
break and for Supervised players wanting to 
raise their game to the next level. Lessons 
feature both explanation and play so that you 
have the chance to put new skills into practice. 
 
Players may come to one or all of the lessons, 
but please register your initial interest to 
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au $20 per 
lesson for members, $25 for non-members.  
 
The full curriculum is available on our website 
(very bottom of the page) 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/building-your-basic-skills 
Please let your friends know it's time to get 
back into bridge! 

 

 

 
 
If you no longer consider yourself a "raw 
beginner" - ie you have been playing bridge for 
around 3 months to a year, or have come back 
to Bridge after a long break, you will get a lot 
from these lessons.  The course is being 
taught face to face at our Willis venue in 
Middle Cove, on Thursdays at 1:30 pm, by 
one of our most experienced teachers - Liz 
Wilkinson. 
The second lesson on March 9th is how to 
respond to a 1NT bid with a suit, including a 
look at Stayman.   
In the following few weeks, you will learn about 
No Trumps Rebids 
How to Support Partner 
Defending 
Entry Management 
and much more... 
For full course schedule, go to here 
You can attend any one session - or the entire 
course. Lessons are $20 each lesson for 
members or $25 for visitors. 
For further information, email Fiona 

 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/building-your-basic-skills
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/node/info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
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Club Admin 

♦️ MP – Manager Update 

 

Congratulations  

To all our members who had 

success in the Gold Coast 

Congress 2023. We had a 

large number of members 

attending including many of 

the Staff, Committee and 

Management. 

It is great to see everyone 

back. 

 

End February Club Membership Numbers 

End of Year ABF membership rationalisation is 
over, with 50+ members lapsing & not re-
joining removed from our membership 
numbers. 

 
 

♦️ LG – Website Changes 
 

Website news  

We hope you like the new look and feel and 
should you have any feedback - please let us 
know by using our feedback form by clicking 
here. 

 

♦️ GB – Online Manager Update 

 
Gary Barwick 

 
One RB Online Swiss 
Teams Congress coming 
up in March for your 
enjoyment.  A RB Swiss 
Pairs (Open & Restricted) 
is coming in April. 

 
 

♦️ Mentor a Friend 

 
Fiona Lavery 

We invite you to 
mentor a friend in 
Supervised bridge. 

 

The committee would like members to think about 
any friends that they may have who are shy, 
scared or nervous about playing club bridge. Can 
you think of someone? 
Can you think of anyone who would benefit from 
playing bridge in a relaxed environment, where 
they can ask questions, won’t get into trouble for 
doing the wrong thing?  If so, we are inviting you to 
bring that friend along to one of our Supervised 
Sessions. You will partner them and help them 
develop their skills and confidence to play in a Club 
duplicate game.  
Your friend will pay for their session as per usual, 
but as their mentor you will not. We just ask that 
you support, nurture and encourage them. 
The current Supervised session times are. 
Face-to-face at East Lindfield: 

• Mondays at 9:45 for 10 am, with a short talk 

• Mondays at 6:45 for 7 pm, with a short talk 

• Wednesdays 10am 
 
Online with RealBridge: 

• Tuesdays at 10 am. 

• Thursdays at 7 pm. 
 
Costs are the same as a regular club duplicate 
games $13 pp online and $15 pp Face to Face. 
They go for 2 hours. 
 
If you cannot think of anyone to bring, but you 
would like to be a mentor - we are always looking 
for people to help mentor. Please email us at 
info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au  
if you want to be a mentor.  
 
If you want to bring a friend, please just turn up at a 
session and let the Director know that you are a 
mentor. 

http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
http://email-links.pianola.net/ls/click?upn=gPCPp1QQFlXmvqfUuFaNbNC0AHKXrapQY-2FZpbmGeMLrXZrq4hHcbC8-2FWyU9CCtOCT7Zk2JIff1YxfVvYBmlfXA-3D-3DaBy9_hRydKl1wnqC9-2B4S9hHUldLJjPSp5rxQH-2FBuBcc5L6cE8NORrIuqzdyYkQ7dECPfuHnjkimhXMhsMqlhellF9FL5NKcRaHmSK7mCqRAfWd3BSXPeCmlLrNKTGmoWlZ5pbJcebYe1XBa3r-2BD3vU4V6ut95nvOK4Oa0tRdtRw2C4kzEeLHqeOYHXAdjvIbiTKUzgZB-2Fe9aRaK1P8pg5WGegGhvq4VP3XVoC69bruH-2BDIoIxo-2FkmCcBZ0EuYmfuudLc00r1EZ35mA4Rq-2BbFGVrX2cYwwdoDgstJ-2F0-2FD0YaBWAdpC0-2F0RdNwXWl1-2FJXwUCv3wu2XOqVnGGDKac74mJR1-2Fxw-3D-3D
mailto:info@learnbridgeinsydney.com.au
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♦️ Club Committee Minutes 
The club publishes regular committee minutes 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/meeting-minutes 

♦️ History Club Newsletters 
 

https://www.northshore.bridge-
club.org/newsletters 
 
 

 

Vale 

Pietro Forquet 1925 – 

2023 

Link to WBF Article 

 

 
Allison Stralow 

 

 

’Link for further information 
 

Fundraising for Turkiye/Syria 
Earthquake Relief 
The WBF is supporting various fund raising events for 
the Türkiye / Syria Earthquake Appeal. For more 
information please go to : 

www.worldbridge.org/2023/02/16/turkish-
syrian-earthquake-relief/ 

 

 
John 

Scudder 

NSWBA Strategy Review 

 

 

Jenny Thompson 
ABF (Vic) Councillor 
Chair – Online Bridge 
Committee 

 

ONLINE BRIDGE 

The ABF has set up an Online Bridge 
Committee to investigate all aspects of online 
bridge in Australia. Both in-person and online 
bridge will be important for the future of our 
game. The Committee will be putting a draft 
strategy to the ABF at the 2023 AGM. 

We would be very grateful if all clubs would 
complete the online survey below which will 
help us gather views from as many 
stakeholders in our community as possible. 
Please complete the survey by 28th February. 
(Note: a separate survey is being sent directly 
to ABF members). 

» Clubs Online Bridge Survey 

The Committee is also calling for people to join 
a task force to contribute to preparing the draft 
strategic plan to be presented to the ABF 
Board. This task force will help to work through 
all the feedback received, both via the surveys 
and face-to-face discussions at the Summer 
Festival of Bridge and the Gold Coast 
Congress. If you would like to help, please 
send an email to jtbt@optusnet.com.au. 

Jenny Thompson 

Chair, Online Bridge Committee 

Future of Online Bridge Update 
Thank you everyone for either attending the 
discussion sessions or completing the player 
and club online surveys about the future of 
online bridge. 
We will now be going away to digest all the 
feedback from these and will be presenting a 
paper to the ABF in April. 
Thank you again, Jenny Thompson 
Chair, ABF Online Committee 
 
 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/meeting-minutes
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/newsletters
http://www.worldbridge.org/2023/02/03/pietro-forquet-1925-2023/
https://abffoundation.org.au/index.asp
https://www.abf.com.au/fundraising-for-turkiye-syria-earthquake-relief/
https://www.abf.com.au/fundraising-for-turkiye-syria-earthquake-relief/
http://www.worldbridge.org/2023/02/16/turkish-syrian-earthquake-relief/
http://www.worldbridge.org/2023/02/16/turkish-syrian-earthquake-relief/
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/H33T9RK
mailto:jtbt@optusnet.com.au
https://www.abf.com.au/future-of-online-bridge/
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Anita Curtis 

Anita Curtis runs her 

popular Develop your 

Skills & Broaden your 

Game series. See 

website for more details. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

♦️ Comp Night –Q1 2023 
Current event is underway, no further Entries. 

 
 

A further 1 week break for the Tasmanian 
Bridge Festival at the end of March, then The 
Morgans Swiss pairs.  Open 5 weeks, 
Restricted 3 weeks. 
 

   

 
 

 

 

https://www.northshore.bridge-club.org/already-playing-regularly
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A further 1 week break for the Adelaide 
Autumn Nationals 

 
 

 
 

♦️ Congress Events –Q1 2023 
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A multi–Saturday Tournament in March, 
across both RB/EL venues, graded, best 3 
out 4 scores. 
 

 
 

 
 

This table shows just the “February” Table 
numbers via Venue & Session Types 
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Major Club Events 
 

♦️ 2023 CC Club Championship Events 
 
The 2023 will be determined from results in 28 major club events. After5 completed events, the 
remaining events are: 

 
 

♦️ 2023 Monthly Table Statistics 

     
 

 
The following table shows the 2023 table numbers (overall & at each venue) 
YTD (end Feb) = 2526 Tables, 10100 Player sessions, Likely End of Year= 70,000 player 
sessions 
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INVITATION TO HYEGROVE WILLOUGHBY 
 

 
LUXURY RETIREMENT LIVING – DISPLAY SUITE 

 
As a sponsor of our 2023 Stratified Pairs Championships in March, Hyegrove Willoughby invite 
you to view their display suite at 44 Penshurst Street, Willoughby.  
 
Hyegrove Willoughby will be a luxurious retirement living community located in the new Heart of 
Willoughby precinct in Crabbes Avenue, Willoughby, on the site of the old Club Willoughby. 
Construction commenced last year on The Heart of Willoughby lifestyle precinct which includes a 
new state-of-the-art Club Willoughby, Hyegrove Willoughby which offers luxury retirement living, 
additionally there will be boutique aged care, open space and retail. 
 
The 1, 2 and 3 bedroom apartments at Hyegrove Willoughby are luxuriously appointed and offer 
premium finishes, fittings and appliances and are pet friendly. It will be truly world class with a 
Concierge, Roof Top Entertaining Area, Games Room, Indoor Heated Pool, Private Movie 
Theatre, Café, Room Service, Day Spa, Gym, Arts and Crafts Studio and much more. Additionally, 
there is 24/7 onsite care to give you absolute peace of mind  
 
To book your appointment to view the Hyegrove Willoughby display at 44 Penshurst Street, 
Willoughby please phone Mitsuko on 8045 8694 or email info@hyegrove.com.au or visit 
www.hyegrove.com.au 
 

 

 

http://www.hyegrove.com.au/
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